
Real Property Operations Unit (West), RPOU(W)
Labour Management Relations Committee (LMRC)
Report for the National Executive meeting August 2023
The last meetings were held 8 June and 29 September 2022.
CO is LCol Hallett and DCO Maj Machin.  
Due to withdrawing from national consultation meetings in solidarity with Federal Government Dockyard trades and Labour Council FGDTLC (Esquimalt) the RPOUw meeting was cancelled this term.  This action was the result of the complaint registered with FPSLREB by the employer Treasury Board of Canada against the FGDTLC (Esq) regarding national strike actions that were taken.  Consultation is key to working together and Treasury Board has disrespected this.
A meeting request was sent out 10 Aug 23 for the Fall term.
Agenda Items:
Essential Service Agreements during Strike:

Many concerns came regarding ESA’s and the role of Code 1,2, & 3.

SWE Allocation:
LCol Hallett stated that Treasury Board does not factor in previous and upcoming collective bargaining pay issues into SWE allocations which creates an allocation shortfall.  UNDE stated that this was previously discussed in Ontario region and LCol Hallett stated that is his aware of that discussion.  UNDE stated we would seek clarification but have been told that is not the case.  Management was adamant on this, and it has been mentioned in other formations.

Staffing Process:

It was noted that the constant change in the HR staffing encumbers the staffing processes.

There are no issues with former military members filling public service positions.  There is an appearance though of positions being held vacant for military members to retire into and the promotion of this by management.  

Managers are approaching uniformed military members and asking them if they are willing to “take off the uniform” for a position within the public service.  This does not adhere to fair and transparent hiring processes.

Staffing Delays:

Staffing delays are primarily a symptom of an understaffed ADM(HR-CIV) organization.

RPOUw would like to see RP Ops GP have their own classification officer to provide more timely support to RP Ops.  This will also facilitate the organization to implement collaborative decisions resulting from the Deloitte study. UNDE will discuss at the ADM(IE) and ADM(HR-Civ) UMCCs.
Suffield Gas Workers – concern these members are not being replaced with attrition.  Management stated the lifespan of the gas field is reaching an end.  Alternative gas options are being explored to sustain operations.  Management is looking to get out of the gas business to reduce environmental risks associated with running a gas field.  A two-year term employee is being hired to augment the existing workforce while transition options are explored.
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